## Board of Fire Engineers Town of Dover Fire Department

Minutes Tuesday, December 7, 2010

Dover Fire Station One Walpole Street Dover, Ma. 02030

Attendees: Engineers Carlton J. Sherman, Ford Spalding & John Sugden

Chief John M. Hughes III & Deputy Chief David Tiberi

Also Present: Richard Tiberi & Joe Melican (Selectmen)

Meeting was called to order at 5:30PM

Minutes of November 8, 2010 were approved.

Vouchers were approved and signed for November 2010.

The Deputy reported that Engine 3 has been inspected and passed. There is a concern for the 20 year old tank. One minor repair was made to the primer.

All Engineers reported that they have received and read the Sexual Harassment Policy.

The Board requested that Ford Spalding write a letter to the Board of Selectmen supporting former Selectmen, Nick Sarris's letter to the Board of Selectmen dated October 19, 2010.

Ford Spalding will work with Richard Tiberi regarding the Town Report copy.

The Chief reported on a meeting related to the proposed Park & Recreation artificial turf field at Caryl Park. The proposed parking lot may be an alternative site for med flight landings.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ford Spalding, Clerk